ALPINE MASTER GARDENER ASSOCIATION 

   MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 29, 2010
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Call to Order: by Annette Yasin at 6:47 p.m.
Jackie Carson & Kent Strawderman – new members welcomed.  They took the classes
                         in Petoskey.
Secretary’s Report:   Minutes of the August 25, 2010 meeting, taken by Annette Yasin, were presented. They were approved as written.
Treasurer’s Report:  Chris Cook stated that we have 51 paid members at this time.  She also reported that the association’s current check book balance is $8,707.35. Of that amount, $5,642.50 is earmarked for the fall seminar.  So, there is $3064.85 available.  Randy Goddard moved to approve the treasurer’s report.  Deb Millbocker supported.   The  treasurer’s report was approved. 
Committee Reports:
1) Events Committee:   Ruth was excited that the Fall Seminar was full!  Everything was 
    Ruth Doss                  ready to go.  Asked the members to make sure that they filled out
                                        their evaluation forms that day.
             2) Monthly Mting Co:   Dec 1st:  
Christmas Party at Gaylord Congregational UCC     

     Karen Blewett            Marilyn K. thanked Connie Middleton, Betty Steinhoff, Cathy

                                         Bradenburg & Marian Wescoat for our delicious refreshments.                
3) Fun Raising Co:  
      The AMGA got a license for raffle tickets for the Fall Seminar.
    Betty Steinhoff            Also Betty attended a fund raiser in Kent County for their AMG.                 
.



      She got a lot of ideas for a future event for our group.

4) Ed Committee:          It was decided to wait until spring to install the plant labels 

    Annette Yasin
    at the demo garden.  Several people have been helping to make




     stakes and will work on punching out labels this winter.

The Thunder Over Water float & the informational Fair Booth were successful.  Also the Dosses went to the Farmers Market one time to promote the AMGA.
Wise Woman project was finished for the year.  It is not known at this time if there will be funds for next year.


    


5) Commun Co:              No report
                Susan Dengler    
Old Business:   
a)  
Thanks to Chris Cook for hosting our August meeting.
b)
The Botanical Gardens of NWM – It was moved by Marilyn Kaczanowski for our AMGA to support this organization with a $100.00 donation.  Michelle Lennox supported.  This motion was carried.

c)
Action on the raised beds at the demo gardens was tabled to the first of the year.

New Business:
a)
Patricia Osburn talked about the Otsego Conservation Dist. Tree sale in Oct. They could use help packaging and on the days of the sale.  Also they need help in the green house w/transplanting.  The OCD’s fall tour is on September 27th.  If anyone is interested, please contact her office.  
b)
There was discussion on purchasing the remaining circle on the sign at the corner of Old 27 & McCoy Road.  Rosanne Kujuwa is to check with the Edelweiss Garden Club to make sure that they did not want to secure the spot.  It was moved by Jeanne Freymuth that if the Edelweiss Club did not want the sign, then for the AMGA to buy it for $200.00, plus $25.00 for the meeting date & time sign and $60.00 for yearly fee for water & electric.  Betty Steinhoff seconded.  Motion approved.

There was also conversation on becoming a Gaylord Chamber member.  Members felt that this  

was not as effective as the sign.  No action taken.  Someone will contact the Chamber about a contact number for the AMGA.
c)
Nominating Committee for four new Executive board members for 2011.
The Executive Board presented the following slate of:  Jeanne Freymuth, Carol Lienerth & Betty Steinhoff.  There were no other nominations Randy Goddard moved to accept this slate.  Sally Jarvis & Brent Stoddard both supported.  The slate was accepted.  They will present the four people running at the October meeting.
MSU Ext Coordinator – Ed Doss:

Ed is ready to go on AMG classes.  They will begin on Sept 28th at 6:00 p.m. at the Airport.  Lori Hansen will put the schedule up on the Web Site and members can audit any one – you would get ½ credits.
There being no further business, the formal meeting was adjourned by Annette.

We then broke for refreshments and the plant exchange.  Jeanne Freymuth delivered spring bulbs to those who had purchased them.  Annette then gave a great presentation on the succulents the Huntington Botanical Gardens in CA.  Thanks Annette!

Respectfully submitted,

Karen E Blewett
Karen E. Blewett, Secretary 
